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Nature. We depend on it. And it depends on us.

Dear Friends,

In what has become the new normal, we are doing
our best to take care of some very special nature,
Chiwaukee Prairie State Natural Area (CPSNA).
Now, normal is flooding in 2020 followed by severe
drought for most of 2021, aggressive growth of
woody invasives due to higher carbon dioxide levels,
and the appearance of several new exotic plant
species. All challenges we gladly accept as we carry
out our mission to acquire, restore, manage, and
preserve”Chiwaukee Prairie and support research
and environmental education.

Land Acquisition

This is our most important mission for we cannot
restore, manage, or preserve land that is lost to
development. This year we sent letters to the owners
of 27 lots and received responses from two. One was
from a California couple in their 90s who received
the lot as a wedding present 60 years ago. Much time
was needed arranging for document delivery and
notary services as they are separated, living hours
apart. We bought the lot. The second response was
from a man whose father and aunt bought their lot in
1949. 72 years later there are multiple inheritors in
multiple states and three attorneys, but the purchase
is in progress. These are typical cases as most of the
lots have been owned for decades and generations. It
requires great patience, attention to detail, and great
people skills, all of which our Land Chair has. She is
planning to send many letters to owners in 2022
There are still 46 owners of 68 lots, the value of
which is estimated to be over $1 million. The good
news is CPPF received a significant grant to buy
land. By the end of the year , however, we expect to
have spent it and own a total of 24 lots. Please help
us buy this irreplaceable Prairie!

DONATION MATCH INFO ON PAGE 2

Restoration & Management

Our monthly workdays are almost back to normal.
Masks are no longer required, and we try to keep
volunteers spread out while working. Unfortunately,
February 2020 was the last chili lunch. That has not
stopped workday volunteers, independent volunteers,
Neighbor Stewards, and CPPF Board members from
racking up nearly 1,800 management hours. In

addition to field work, we have meetings with DNR
staff to coordinate our efforts and this year we were
able to facilitate contractor prescribed burns on 79
acres with another 31 acres planned for next Spring.
Burns are the most effective management tool we
have so being able to bring more fire to the Prairie is
a real plus.

Science & Research

The Heritage Plant Monitoring Program species
suffered from the drought, as did everything, and, for
a second year, most were not monitored. Likewise,
fewer Prairie White Fringed Orchids were counted.
CPPF is currently working on a research proposal to
study the effectiveness of burns in consecutive years
to control Buckthorn, the Prairie’s most pervasive
and persistent invasive woody species.

Education & Qutreach

We reached out to our Carol Beach neighbors by
carrying our CPPF banner in their July 4™ Parade.
Kay led plant identification walks all season, with
one in September for Wild Ones members when she
identified 41 plants for them. Pam gave the Four
Seasons Garden Club members a slide show on the
history, importance, and life of the Prairie. The
Chiwaukee story is also featured in an exhibit at the
Pleasant Prairie Historical Museum. Our Monthly
Update email with Prairie news, events, and
volunteer opportunities reaches over 600 recipients.

Tn 1985, our founders, Donna Peterson and Joanne
Rohan, gave 37 slideshows to educate the community

. about Chiwaukee. This year, our own board member,

Carthage College Associate Professor of Biology,
and accomplished nature photographer, Dr. Dana
Garrigan, presents Chiwaukee Prairie: A Photo
Journal of Preservation, an educational captioned
special exhibit at the Kenosha Public Museum. Do
not miss this beautiful story telling. (See Page 3)

Nature depends on us, all of us. We are deeply
grateful to all who volunteer and donate and speak
fondly of the Prairie to others. Together we will adapt
to the task of helping to preserve this ecological gem.

Thank you everyone!
Pam Holy, President

We will continue until the last piece of land has been preserved




EWS & OPPORTUNITIES
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Monthly Update
PLEASE, send CPPF your email address and

L4 - . .
once a month we will send you Prairie news and photos,

upcoming events and plans for the workday.
cppf@chiwaukee.org
CPPF does not share its email or address lists

Workdays

No experience necessary. On the job training.
Mark your calendars! All year long, volunteers come to
Chiwaukee Prairie on the 3rd Saturday of the month
to do whatever is needed. Find plans, times and location
in our Monthly Update, Facebook, and website. Send
volunteer questions to volunteer@chiwaukee.org

ALSQ in 2022 ...

Naturalist-led Walks

Native Seed Collection

Chiwaukee History Walk

Heritage Plant Monitoring

Neighbor Steward Program
Equipment Training/Maintenance
Invasive Species Identification Training

...for information on volunteer activities and
opportunities, special events, photos, flora and fauna
lists, history, and to view the Prairie map, please visit:

www.chiwaukee.org

www.facebook.com/chiwaukee

www.facebook.com/groups/chiwaukee

www.instagram.com/chiwaukeeprairiepreservation

$ FOR $ MATCH

Longtime patrons of Chiwaukee Prairie,
including Jack and Terry Shouba, will match
up to $20,000 of donations received from
individuals by January 31, 2022.

All donations are available for land acquisition
in Chiwaukee Prairie. Please consider making your gift
“Discretionary” to give us flexibility to do “whatever
is needed” to acquire and manage the Prairie.

The Basic Membership remains at the bargain price
of $10, but more is always welcome! Donate $100 to
be a Blazing Star. Donate $500 to be a Life Member.
And the category of Sustaining Member acknowledges
life members who donate another $500 or a new $1000
donor. Any amount is very much appreciated!

OPTION: DONATE ONLINE
WITH A DEBIT OR CREDIT CARD
www.chiwaukee.org/donate

You can earn $$ for the Prairie
List Chiwaukee Prairie Preservation Fund Inc
with Goodsearch and AmazonSmile

Chiwaukee Prairie Preservation Fund, Inc. is a

501(c)(3) non-profit, all volunteer organization.
Donations are tax deductible and much appreciated!
Please consider CPPF when planning your will!

Many Thanks
We are grateful to Dana Garrigan for Zooming our
monthly Board meetings, to the folks at Landmark
Title Corporation for all their help with our land
acquisition efforts, and to the Minuteman Press crew,
our Newsletter Angels.

CPPF Board of Directors
Pam Holy, President (262) 658-8336

"Chad Heinzelman, Vice President

Eric Howe, Treasurer/InfoTechnology

Ingrid Verhulst, Secretary/Land Chair (773) 275-2228
Dana Garrigan, Community Relations (262) 818-0847
Alan Eppers, Stewardship/Equipment (847) 881-6505

" Jaime Johnson, Publications/Historian

Kay McClelland, Naturalist/Heritage  (262) 994-1939
Rebecca Power, Heritage Plant Program

Nathan Robertson, Chief Steward (262) 694-7351
Rick Wadleigh, Stewardship Coordinator
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Chiwaukee Prairie Takes Center Stage at the
Kenosha Public Museum Special Exhibit
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Mark your calendars for the Special Exhibit featuring the photography of

Carthage College biology professor and CPPF board member Dr. Dana
Garrigan.

Chiwaukee Prairie: A Photo Journal of Preservation
November 20, 2021 - March 6, 2022

Kenosha Public Museum
CPPF is proud to co-sponsor this exhibit that shares the Chiwaukee

story with the community. Your unrestricted donations to CPPF will
help to support this amazing educational opportunity.

All images © Dana Garrigan. Clockwise from upper right: Shooting Stars in the spring;
volunteers protecting rare plants from grazing; threatened Eastern Prairie Fringed
Orchid; Common Yellowthroat; Eastern Tiger Swallowtail on Dense Blazing Star.
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Northern Leopard Frog
by Jaime Johnson

Many thanks to all of our stewardship volunteers!

Kristen Camacho
Amy Chathaway
Jeff Cologna
Claire Coughran
Tim Eckert

Alan Eppers

Alex Estes

Ellen Ferwerda
Amy Garrigan
Dana Garrigan
Katie Garrigan
Lucy Garrigan
Danielle Germain
Madchen Gethard
Jamal Hanson
Chad Heinzelman
Edie Henderson
Pam Holy

Eric Howe

Marieta Huff
Anthony Ippolito
Brynn Johnson
Jaime Johnson
Jay Johnson
Sasha Johnson
Annelise Kamm
Clarence Kaplan
Chris Kemper
David Kimble
Linea King
Charlie Kwak
Mark Lange
Hang Lei

Kathy Lill-Bonner
Walden Marcus
Kay McClelland
Lia Nelson
Steve Neuberger

(November 2020-October 2021)

Melody Newton
Rachel Nitzsche
Janis Nowak

Mike O’Conner
John Owen
Rebecca Power
Karen Ritchie
Nathan Robertson
Dave Sanders
Suzanne Sasso
Jerry Schiller
Jonathan Smith
Nancy Stoewe

Mike Traba

Ben VanLaningham
Mike VanLaningham
Lindy VanVlissingen
Catherine Vervisch
Rick Wadleigh

JOIN US!

Restoration
Seed Collecting
Rare Plant Monitoring

Invasive Species Removal
Mowing Trails & Firebreaks
Equipment Maintenance

Brush Clearing

Mapping

WE APOLOGIZE IF YOUR NAME WAS OMITTED

ol




Friends of Chiwaukee Prairie

MAJOR GIFTS/GRANTS

LIFE MEMBERS ...

Anonymous Donor Matches
Anonymous Foundation Gift
Crown Family Philanthropies
The Hinrichs Foundation
Jack & Terry Shouba

Lynne & Peter Weil
Wild Ones Root River Chapter

SUSTAINING MEMBERS

Anonymous

Four Seasons Garden Club
Sara & Michael Giesler
Charles &Jill Haubrich

Jack Holy

Pam Holy & Ingrid Verhulst
Eric Howé & Kristin Wegner
Joanne Johnson

Richard K. Johnson

L. LeGear & D. O’'Byrne
Cynthia & Dave LeMieux
Carol L. Mampe

Ruth McGee

Lynne Nelson

Robert Osborne & Vera Scekic
Carol J. Owens

Daniel & Cheryl Pascucci
Ed Raymond

Dave Sanders

Joe & Barbara Vass

Jim & Carla Wilks
(Sustaining members are also
Life Members)

LIFE MEMBERS

June & Paul Ambro

Priscilla Andre

Helen Balcome

Diane Battisti

Christi Beerntsen

Ranni Belt & Bill Sickie

Lila Berge

Frederick & Joanie Brookhouse
Mary Case

Pat Tobin Chapman Family
Jeff & Joy Cologna

Sharon & Eugene Dodd
Elena Dreiske & Bob Zdenek
Alan Eppers

John Erickson

Scott & Christine Feldy
Richard M Franz

Dana & Amy Garrigan
Mark Giese

Richard & Deanna Guenther
Charles & Ann Heide

Margaret A. Henze
Ferdinand Hinrichs

Ferne Holy

Krista Hoth

Judy & Bill Jewell
Imogene P. Johnson

Joy Joslyn

Chris Kemper & Nancy Stoewe
Karla & Paul Krampert
Dorothea Bach Kuehnl
Mark & Debbie Lange
Janice Laufenberg

Ann Levin & Bruce Sedloff
Ken & Maggie Lukow

Kay MacNeil

Martina & Christopher Mann
Kay McClelland

Bessie Meland

Art Middlekauff

Marcia & Fred Nicas
Phyllis & Donald Northway
Frederick Ott

Lorrie Otto

Donna Peterson

Yvonne & David Petty
Chris & Maureen Potter
Rebecca Power

Helen Pugh

Nathan Robertson

Stan Rosenstiel

Bill & Chris Russin

Mary & Paul Schuler

Anita Sculthorpe

Don & Linda Snyder

Dale VanVlissingen
Lindy VanVlissingen
Johanna Verhulst

Joanne Wanasek

Day Waterman

Lenny Weiss

Jennifer Wenzel

Thomas Zuhlke - .
{Bold = New Life Members)

BLAZING STARS

Anonymous

Tom & Pat Agazzi

June & Paul Ambro

James & Marty Anderson

Priscilla Andre

Susan Andrea-Schlenker & Termry
Schlenker

Helen Balcome

Diane Battisti

Camille Gendusa Bluestein

James K. Bullock

BLAZING STARS ...

Kathy.Cole

Dave & Connie Crema
Linda M. D’Amico

Steve & Sharon Dahl

Billy & Laura Farlik

Ellen Ferwerda

Bob Freckmann

Judith Gaskell

Bill & Katie Gunderson
Ernest Hall & June Rongved
John Harbeck

Regina Harders

Gus & Renate Hauser
Chad Heinzelman

Nancy Hennessy

John & Sue Holt

Arlene Howe

Barb & Bill Hunt

Anthony Ippolito

Erich lwen

Jay & Jaime Johnson
Gary & Debbie Kanak
Clarence & Karen Kaplan
Chris Kemper & Nancy Stoewe
Jason Kieltyka

Marilyn Kiemen

Babette Kis

Nancy & Gary Knickerbocker
Kathi Kyrias

Mark & Debbie Lange
Gail Lantz

Carol & Lester Lehman
Diane Lembck

Charles Leicht

Susan Luke

Debbie Maurer

Len & Judy Maurer

Chris & Mary Meixner
Barbara Meyocks
Network for Good
Northwestern University Libraries
Jeanne Nyiri

Claudia Ogren

Rebecca Power

Sarah Pritchard

Nathan Robertson

Doug Robinson

Duke Schaub

Jerry Schiller

Jean Schuller

Vince & Elizabeth Shouba
Kelly Temple

Peter & Paula Touhey
Bob Tucker

Rick Wadleigh & Suzanne Sasso
Meg & Erik Wielgas
Laurie Yahr & Rich Kahl




GENERAL MEMBERS

Carol Ann Anderson
Mary Jane Bates

Vicki Behrens

Denise Bell

Kate Bennett

Yvonne Besyk

David Biehl

Barbara Bohn

Nancy & Dick Christiansen
Jacquie Crema

Donald & Eugenie Farrar
Trudy Farrell

Dawn Feldman-Brown
James Ferwerda

Carold & Andrea Fjelsted
James M. Hansen

Debra Huber

Ralph & Nicole Jamieson
Dan & Linda Janicki
Deby & Steve Just
Dorothy Kassilke
Caroline Kastelic

Len & Jeanette Klappauf
Reid Knitter

John Krerowicz

Lawrence Kreuser
Steve & Louise Kumorkiewicz
Thomas LaDuke

Tom & Evelyn Lajiness
Kathy Lill-Bonner

Julie Long

Pat & Joe Mangi
William Marshall

Mark Martin

Cory A. Masiak

Joan Nemchock

Carter O'Brien

Marcia O'Day

Lisa Scott Ptacek

Dave & Christine Regenfuss
Debra Rose

John P. Stoltenberg
Joann Sustachek

Jeff Sytsma

Kathleen Taylor
Whitney & Joan Templeion
Chia Thach

Barry Thomas

Rachel Trobaugh
Anthony J. Truskowski
John Valaske

Robert & Rebecca Venn
Catherine Vervisch
Melissa & Jay Warner
Jeff Weiss

Lenny Weiss

Nathan Whiteman
Robert W. Wirch

Joy Wolf

DONATIONS RECEIVED
IN HONOR OF:

Al Gromacki
- Caroline Kastelic

Jack Holy
- Debra Rose

Pam Holy
- Kathy Cole

Mrs. Molly Keller
- Whitney & Joan Templeton

Deborah (Debbie) Maurer
- Len & Judy Maurer

Jack Shouba
- Julie Long

DONATIONS RECEIVED
IN MEMORY OF:
Priscilla Andre
- Mary Case
- Linda M. D’Amico
- Northwestern University Libraries
- Meg & Erik Wielgas

Al & Anne Andrea

Tom & Betty Schienker
- Susan Andrea-Schlenker
- Terry Schlenker

George & Lillian Baumann
- Joan Nemchock

Gen Crema
- Dave & Connie Crema
- Jacquie Crema

Nondi Hinrichs
- The Hinrichs Foundation

Roger LaBrasca
Louis A. Rannon Sr,
Peggy Raymond
Nancy S. Thomson
Dan & Joyce Ulach
Nancy Volk

- Ed Raymond

Don Snyder
- Mike & Sara Giesler

CORPORATE
MATCHES / DONATIONS
Baxter International
Educators Credit Union
Microsoft

SAP Software Solutions
U.S.Cellular

PREVIOUS GRANTS/GIFTS

H.M. Benstead Jr. Foundation
Althea M. Brach Bequest

PREVIOUS GRANTS/GIFTS. . .

Citizen-Based Monitoring Program
Citizens Natural Resources Assoc.
Col. L.C. Christensen Foundation
Dain Rauscher investment Services
Dairylafnd Charitable Foundation
Equitable Foundation

Four Seasons Garden Club

Frey - Lukow Family Fund,

Paul Gergen

Greene Manufacturing Co. Foundation
John Harbeck

The Hinrichs Foundation
Joanne Johnson

Joy Joslyn

Jupiter Transportation Co.

Kenosha Orchid Society
Kerwin Foundation

Virginia Kline Award - Friends of the
Arboretum

Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Grant

Herbert H. Kohl Charities

Natural Resources Foundation of Wisconsin
New Vision

Marcia & Fred Nicas

Donald & Phyllis Northway

Olympia Brown Unitarian Universalist
Church

Root - Pike Watershed Initiative Network

Chester A. Satler, M.D.

Conrad J. Shearer Bequest

Jack and Terry Shouba

Snap-on Tools Corporation

Society of Tympanuchus Cupido Pinnatus

State of Wisconsin - Stewardship Friends
Grant Program

E.C. Styberg Foundation

Sue Tragesser Bequest

WE Energies Corporate Foundation

‘Wild Flower Preservation Society of Hiinois

Wild Ones Root River Chapter

Donations were received between
11/18/2020 and 11/15/2021

If an omission or error exists,
please contact us.
cppf@chiwaukee.org
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